

## CITY ADMINISTRATOR

Kevin M. Lahner

TELEPHONE 262/524-3701 FAX 262/524-3899 klahner@ci.waukesha.wi.us

## **MEMO**

To: Mayor, City Attorney and City Council

CC: Department Directors and Press

From: City Administrator

Subject: Administrator's Report

Date: February 12, 2015

- League of Wisconsin Municipalities Lobby Day: Mayor Reilly and I will be participating in the League of Wisconsin Municipalities Lobby day on Wednesday, February 18. The day features educational session on pending legislation, meeting with our local legislators and a luncheon meeting with Governor Walker's Budget Director.
- 2. Dale Evans Retirement: After serving a tenure of 44-years (that is not a typo) with the Engineering Department, Dale Evans retired on Wednesday. Mr. Evans most recently served as an engineering technician in the department. Please join me in congratulating Mr. Evans on his retirement and dedicated service to the City.
- 3. Lake Michigan Water Application. The City is waiting for the Department of Natural Resources to complete the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the Lake Michigan water application. The DNR had previously indicated the EIS would be completed in March. We are hopeful that the study will be completed by this date, after which a series of hearings will be held on the application.

